
Dear Parents, Families & Friends,
Happy New Year everyone. We have returned to school hitting the ground running!
 
IMPORTANT: If you have a child that is due to start Reception class in September 2025 then you will
need to register with Cornwall Council by Wednesday 15th January 2025. Please follow the link here:
https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-admissions/apply-
to-start-school-or-transfer-to-junior-secondary-or-ks4-school-in-september-2025/

Thank you parents - everyone is looking really smart in their school uniform - please remember from Y1 -Y6
children should be wearing their house ties to school every day. (If you have lost a tie replacements can be
bought from the school office) P.E kits need to be in school everyday so please ensure your child brings in their
named P.E kit from Monday. Then, if for any reason a P.E day changes or opportunities arise for extra sporting
activities the children are always equipped and ready. P.E hoodies should only be worn for P.E or off site school
activities – trips etc

Clubs will commence this coming week and information was sent out to parents. Please enrol your child using
Arbor. We are excited to welcome a Dance Club starting this Wednesday 15th January. It costs £15 for the half
term and this needs to be paid in advance. We are sure there is going to be a good uptake of this so please
book your child’s place now 😊
 
As a school we have been successful in securing a part in the PINS Project (Partnership for Inclusion of
Neurodiversity in Schools). This exciting partnership work will give children, their families and school staff the
opportunity to have important discussions to understand how to best support neurodivergent children and
their families within the school community. On Tuesday 14th January 2.00p.m -3.00p.m our partner Lauren
Ladd will be leading a Parent Forum at school. Please do attend to find out more or have a space to talk to
someone about your child(ren) with neurodiversity, are on the pathway for diagnosis or you believe may be
neurodiverse. This is an amazing project and we are so lucky to be part of it and want our parents to get as
much out of it as they can. Click on this link to find out more: www.parentcarerscornwall.org.uk/pins/
 
Following the Camp Meeting on Friday Mr R will be sending all information to parents/guardians of the children
going on camp. Gentle reminder that full payment for the Y5/Y6 Wales Residential is due this week. 
 
Always a lot of information to get across at the beginning of a new term – so hopefully more news about what
the children are up to next week! 😊
 
Best wishes,
 
 
Niki Ambrose
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Cape Ellie For being kind and caring towards her new friends.

Godrevy Theodore
For showing outstanding effort, perseverance and creativity in both

writing and Maths.

Gwithian Sonny For trying really hard to identify initial sounds.

Porthcurno Jack For his fantastic focus in English. Well done!

Porthmeor Isaac
For making amazing choices and for showing incredible progress with

his phonics.

Porthminster Luka For his fantatsic focus and concentration.

Polzeath Harvey For settling well into Pensans.

Sennen
Vinny

Blake

For always being ready to help adults and friends

For a huge improvement in his motivation and concentration.

Class Stars of the Week 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

MENU THIS THURSDAY TERM DATES
Spring Term One

Starts Monday 6th January 8:40am
Ends on Friday 14th February 3:10pm

Spring Term Two

Starts Monday 24th February 8:40am
Ends Friday 4th April 3:10pm

Summer Term One

Starts Tuesday 22nd April 8:40am
Ends  Friday 23rd May 3:10pm

BANK HOLIDAY MONDAY 5TH MAY

SATS WEEK BEGINNING 12TH MAY

Summer Term Two

Starts Monday 2nd June 8:40pm
Ends Friday 18th July 1:00pm



Monday 6th January 2025 - Friday 10th January 2025

1st Place:  Porthcurno 100% 

2nd Place:  Gwithian  98%

3rd Place: Godrevy 94%

Breakfast Club

Our school target 
for attendance is 97%

Attendance 

Breakfast Club is now open from 7:45am and costs
£3.00 per session or £1.50 per session for Pupil

Premium Children.

Any children who are on the school site
unsupervised before 8:30am will join the Breakfast

Club Children and you will be charged
accordingly. This will happen to ensure that we are

safeguarding all of your children.

Thank you. Mrs. Pellow and Mrs. N.
Simpson-Edmands


